## OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT-ELECT

WASHINGTON, DC 20270

January 2, 1980

Mr. Duane D. Pearsall 24758 Foothills Drive North Golden, CO 80401

Dear Mr. Pearsall:

Thank you for your communication expressing an interest in serving in the Reagan Administration. We are presently collecting and evaluating information on many candidates for service in the new Administration. Your resume is in our hands and will be considered seriously when we start the selection process.

Although we cannot predict when we might be in touch, please be assured that your background will be carefully reviewed as we seek the most qualified team to serve President-elect Reagan after he takes office in January.

Sincerely yours,

E. Pendleton James